
 

Tonight; William Drury - NSW Referee 
Introduction: Rhondda Purtell 
Vote of Thanks: Avril Pryor 

 
Future Programs:    
 

27 June; Club Changeover 
Partners, Family and Friends’ Night, please attend. 
$35 a head, two course meal, 6 for 6:30pm. 
Numbers are needed.  
Please let Ed Zonneveldt know your intentions. 
 

July is Rotary’s Maternal and Child Health Month 
 

4 July; Club Assembly? 
11 July; TBA 
18 July; Tony Ireland - NSW Club Volunteer Award 2023 Recipient 
25 July; Jason McDermott - J & J Lawn Care / Winter Lawn Maintenance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Meeting of 13 June 2023 
 

President Bernard Jones welcomed the members and our guest speaker Tracy Holt. 

Avril Pryor toasted the ‘Emergency Services’. 

Tony Fondacaro gave his Club Service report. 
Tony reminded members re Changeover Night, numbers are needed, send to Ed please 

Issa Shalhoub spoke on the 45 Club, to restart in July for members who wish to participate, buying as many numbers as they 
want. Fundraising exercise for the club. 

Yvonne Young; please tell Yvonne know if you know of any suitable workplace visit. 

Geoff Johns announced that the Bunnings’ BBQ, 6 of them from Jan 2023 to June 2023, have raised $3,542, the June one 
raised $642. Geoff is looking into what is needed for Yurana. 
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 June is Rotary’s Fellowships Month  
 
 

  

Club’s Calendar 
24 June Sat Lions Changeover, Surf Club 
27 June Tues Club Changeover 

30 July Sun Milton Mollies, Bar Duties 

10 Oct  Hat Day, Lift The Lid on mental 
illness  

Birthdays: 25 June; Beryl Wade,  
26 June; Margaret Wilford,  

3 July; John Goggins. 
Anniversaries:  

None for the next two weeks. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PLEASE NOTIFY apologies and guests to Ed Zonneveldt 0407 958 516 ed.zonneveldt@icloud.com  
by NOON ON MONDAY.  

If you don’t notify your non-attendance, the club will need to charge you. 
If your attendance is in doubt, please apologise and if you turn up, the caterer will not mind extras. 

 
If a member nominated for a duty is unable to fulfil this function, or does not wish to do it, 

PLEASE arrange a replacement and let the Bulletin editor know. 

POSITION VACANT: 
- Supporting the Environment Officer. 

à Please get involved and volunteer, that is Rotary. 
 
 

https://www.rotaryclubofmiltonulladulla.org.au/
http://www.facebook.com/rotarymiltonulladulla
mailto:ed.zonneveldt@icloud.com


President Bernard said that John Goggins is home, Phil Brown is back from overseas. 
 Issa Shalhoub volunteered for the vacant position of secretary, any other helpers-assistant for that position? 
 Adopt a Cause (Project), 
 Need an Environment Director, 
 Thank you to Ed Zonneveldt for looking after the attendance during Louise Garrett’s absence, 
 Any idea to fundraise for the BOF Ball? 
  Geoff Johns; raffle a tinny full of goods, 
  John Hozack; Bev Nicholas suggested to get the princesses to help with the BBQs, 
   Get the princesses to sell raffle tickets, say for the tinny. 

Avril Pryor; princesses to donate their dresses-shoes-handbags for the following year’s ones to cut on cost, 
and perhaps have a good raffle such as a holiday to raise funds. 

Pres Bernard attended SESCA, Rotary Clubs of Nowra, Bomaderry, Berry, and Ulladulla jointly host the Shoalhaven 
Emergency Services Community Awards. Police, firefighters, SES volunteers, marine rescuers, paramedics, and 
defence personnel all stepped out for the awards night on June 7 

RCMU will host next year’s. 
 RC of Bomaderry has given our Club a stainless-steel trailer and a BBQ for us to use, 
  The club needs a volunteer to look after it and future projects re using it. 
 Lions Changeover on 24 June 2023, noon, at the Surf Club, our P and PN will attend. 
 The Dunn Lewis Centre will take possession of our Jumping Castle for indoor usage at the centre, and not the trailer. 

Yvonne Young attended the RI Convention in Melbourne and brought hats for Ed Zonneveldt and Bill Harris.  

Guest Speaker Tracy Holt, from Bombala, had numerous jobs; bar work, receptionist, TAB, real estate, home care … 
Tracy spoke on the service she provides in our area, ‘Tracy Drives’, started it that service because she felt that old people have 
limited access to transport, Tracy’s most common transports are for medical appointments, shopping trips, family and friend 
catchups, hair and beauty appointments, airport and train station transfers and school pickups. 

  

  
End of report 

Hunter Valley (NSW) Bus Tragedy Fund, as you would have heard on Wed 14 June from the NSW Premier; 
To provide benevolent relief and support to survivors, victims, and their immediate families from the events of the fatal 
bus accident which occurred near Greta (Hunter Valley, NSW) on Sunday 11 June 2023. 
à Tax deductible, through RAWCS, Rotary Australia World Community Service and the RC of Singleton Sunrise. 
To donate just click here (https://rawcs.org.au/en/). 

https://rawcs.org.au/en/
https://rawcs.org.au/en/

